CREEKSIDE 

SBDM MINUTES

July 24th, 2006

2:30 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER- The meeting was called to order by Laura Price. Members present were Laura Price, Stacy Brawner, Becky Dennis, Rita Shultz, Tonya Desjardins and Mary Key.

CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA- Mrs. Price added the Annual Report to the agenda items.  Stacey Brawner made the motion to approve the agenda and Becky Dennis seconded.  The amended agenda was approved by the council.       

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS-   There were none.

APPROVAL OF  MINUTES- The minutes from the May 22nd meeting were read and approved.  Due to the absence of agenda items, there was no meeting in June.   Rita Shultz made the motion to approve and Stacy Brawner seconded. 

POLICIES- The council had the first reading of the AR Policy Statement  changes at the May meeting.  The policy was to be brought back to the July meeting for a second reading, but more revision is necessary.  The second reading will be held at the August meeting.

REPORTS- A) No committee minutes were submitted for review due to the fact that no committees had met.  There will be organization of the committees after they start meeting.  B)  There was no financial report available for the month of July.  C) Mrs. Price informed the council that the SBDM Annual Report will be ready for review at the August meeting.  She asked for input from the staff and parents before it is submitted to the Central Office.

DISCUSSION ITEMS-   Mrs. Price informed the council that there will be a workday planned to assemble the new playground .  Sign- ups for volunteers will be posted at the Open House.  Saturday, August 19th at 8:00 a.m., is the date and time selected as the official workday.   

CLASSROOM CONFIGURATIONS-  At the May SBDM meeting, the primary teachers, along with the Resources and Leadership Committee,  agreed to exceed the primary cap of 24 per classroom to avoid classroom splits.  The council reviewed classroom sizes and discussed what measures that could be taken if needed.  Schedules for the computer lab, buses and lunches were also discussed.  Tonya Dejardins made the motion to accept and Rita Shultz seconded. The motion was approved by the council.

ESS DAYTIME WAIVER- The Hardin County Board of Education has received approval from the State Department to continue with the ESS Waiver for the 2006-2007 school year.  The Complete Program Evaluation has been approved.

PERSONNEL-   Mrs. Price informed the council that Vera Cummings has been hired as the other full-time 2nd shift custodian.  She will be replacing  Richard Padgett.  Mrs. Price also informed the council that the special education position vacated by Glenn McKissic, has been filled by Diane Priddy.  

PARENT SURVEYS- The council discussed the results of  the compiled parent surveys.  117 surveys were returned.
ADJOURNMENT- Becky Dennis made the motion to adjourn and Mary Key seconded.    The next regular scheduled meeting will be held August 21st at 2:30 p.m.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.

